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STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT 

 
Determination of Non-Significance 

 
May 23, 2025 
 
Lead agency:  Mason County PUD No. 1 
 
Agency Contact:  Kristin Masteller, General Manager 
   Mason County PUD 1 
   21971 N. Hwy. 101, Shelton, WA 98584 
   (360) 877-5249 ext. 202 
   kristinm@mason-pud1.org  
 
Agency File Number:  MA17-013 
 
Description of proposal – The project includes the construction of a new 257 square foot filter building, a new 6,460-
gallon infiltration pond, new site piping, the construction and installation of a new pyrolusite filtration system and new 
sodium hypochlorite feed system, electrical and control modifications, and site improvements. This project will also 
replace the existing wellhouse’s root and construct site fencing and gates. 
 
Location of proposal – The project is located on parcel 319013360250 which is on the Southeast corner of the 
intersection of SE Sells Drive and SE Bay East Drive. 
 
Name, phone, e-mail of applicant/proponent – same as Agency Contact, above. 
 
Mason County PUD No. 1 has determined that this proposal will not have a probable significant adverse impact on the 
environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030.  We have reviewed the 
attached Environmental Checklist and supporting material. This information is available at: www.mason-pud1.org or by 
contacting the District office for a copy. 
 
This determination is based on the following findings and conclusions: 
 
The proposed project will not negatively impact the environment since the project will be constructed with Best 
Management Practices for erosion control in place and the PUD and its subcontractors will ensure spill kits are 
required during any construction. 
 
Appeal process: There is no Agency Appeal for this DNS. 
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This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2) and the comment period will end on June 11, 2025. Comments on this 
DNS must be submitted by June 11, 2025, and must be sent to: 
 
Kristin Masteller, General Manager 
Mason County PUD No. 1 
21971 N. Hwy 101, Shelton, WA 98584,  
(360) 877-5249, x. 202 
kristinm@mason-pud1.org  
  
 
  

         Date: 05/23/2025 
 


